At  a Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th December 2011 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
   Mr B Barber  
   Mrs A Carver
   Mrs J Faiers
               Mr A Parry          
   Mr J Steel
               Mrs V Swinburn
   Mr M Wedd   

               Cllr. A Davies  
    
               Mrs J Simmonds (Acting Clerk) 

   Mr A Forrest (Trail Blazer proposal)
        

Apologies: Cllr. R. Bass, Cllr. P Swinburn 
Declaration of Interest: None
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mr Simmonds and agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on the 7th November 2011, having been circulated, be approved and signed by the Chairman.
Trail Blazer Scheme: The Chairman introduced Mr Forrest who presented a report on the possibility of providing evening bus/taxi services on Friday and Saturday evenings. After much discussion Mr Forrest was asked to prepare an article for the next newsletter to try and gauge the need for such a service. Mr Forrest also agreed to discuss the matter with young people at the local high schools and the Youth Club.     

County Councillors Report: Cllr Davies reported that: 
1. A review of local bus services has been undertaken and £200,000 has been allocated 

to assist community services.  
2. Whilst WCC awaited government cash settlements for 2012/2013 the intention was to retain the current council tax.

3. A government grant of £3.3m had been received to improve broadband services in the County. WCC are planning to invest a further £8.5m into improving provision in rural areas.  
4. The government had allocated £8.5m into the proposed Evesham bridge scheme and were hopeful that £19m would be allocated to improve the road infrastructure in the city of Worcester.
5. Plans for the University Park at Grove Farm now exclude the provision of a ‘park and ride’ site. 
District Councillor’s Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. The Chairman reported that the Chief Executive from M.H.D.C was visiting the parish on the 9th January 2012.  
Matters arising from the minutes of the meetings held on the 7th November 2011:
The informal meeting held on the 29th November was for discussion on the hall roof only and no decisions or minutes were taken. 
Vicarage Green: Q.E.2 Challenge. After some discussion it was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved not to continue with this proposal due to the length of lease required and the financial implications.  
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: 
(a)  The Chairman reported that she had received a letter from Mr Drinkwater saying that due to illness he was unable to continue as footpath warden. The Clerk was asked to write to Mr Drinkwater thanking him for his services and also to advise that Mr Barber has agreed to take over these duties. The Clerk was also asked to write and advise the County Footpath Officer of these changes.
(b) Mr Wedd reported that the obstruction on the footpath adjacent to Jessamine Cottage would be cleared shortly.
(c) The Clerk was asked to write to the County Footpath Officer about the following issues 1. Several footpath and bridle path signs to the east of the common require replacing. 2. There is a dangerous oak tree on the footpath described in (b) above which requires attention on land owned by Mr Maund. 3. To check to see if the footpath leading from Partridge Farm to Frenchlands Lane discharging by the gate to Elms Farm has been extinguished.      
Highways: Numerous pot holes on Martley Road still remained outstanding. The Clerk was asked to remind Highways of these on-going problems.
Allotments:  Mr Steel reported that the skip provided for the removal of rubbish had been very useful and it was felt that consideration should be given to this provision in future years. The Clerk was asked to contact the tenant of allotment 2 asking him/her to remove the compost that had been tipped on the fence and was obstructing the footpath. The Clerk was also asked to contact the tenants of the pre-school allotments asking them to remove the sheds in order that the allotments could be re-let.

Anti Social Behaviour:  It is understood that the new litter bins have been ordered.   
Village Hall: Mr Wedd reported that tenders for the reroofing of the hall had been received and it appeared the work could be completed within the grants that had been offered. Mrs Faiers proposed, seconded by Mrs Swinburn and agreed that the parish council should make a contribution towards Biffa’s grant offer of £5,102.04 in accordance with waste management regulations and to pay the architects fees now due. The project will be undertaken under the direction of the hall management committee who fully support the scheme.  The Chairman reported that she had written to the Charity Commissioners to seek clarification on certain management issues.  
SWDP update: The Chairman reported that rumours had been circulating to the effect that JS Bloor (Homes) were planning to submit a further planning application for 2,000 homes to be built on land between Bromyard |Road and Martley Road. The Planning Officer has not received any such application but it was felt the parish council should watch any developments on this issue.    
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Issues raised regarding footpaths and road repairs had already been discussed with members of the public on these issues.
Correspondence: 
1. M.P’s. Baldwin, Luff and Walker. Acknowledgement of receipt of response to SWDP document.  


2. Department of Communities and Local Government. Response to letter on the proposed National Planning Framework document. 
Planning 
(1) to consider applications for consideration:
11/01478/FUL Peachley Court Farm Peachley Lane. Change of use of land to form extension to existing caravan park. – No comment subject to caravans being used for holiday use only.
(2) Decisions:

11/01307/HOU, 3 Manorfield:                                     Approved
11/01123/HOU, 18 Green Lane:                                  Approved

11/01266/CPU, New Cottages, 3 Partridge Lane:       Refused
Finance: To consider accounts for payment: 
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Mike Johnson- Cut grass/brambles, Broadheath Common.               £180.00

2. Smart Cut- Underpayment of account 15131                                        £10.00
3. M.H.D.C- Print Newsletter Nov 2011.                                                £110.00
4. D.J.D.Architects- Fees for village hall roof.                                     £2,880.00
5. M. Davis- Print and post P.C. response to SWDP preferred options. £151.77

6. Biffa Waste Services- Contribution to award.                                  £5,102.04

7. Mailes Waste Management- Skip for allotments.                                £192.00

8. Broadheath Memorial Hall- Hire of Hall from 4/7 to 5/12/2011         £106.00  
Budgets 2012/2013: To be discussed at meeting on the 9th January 2012.
AOB   Mrs Swinburn submitted a report on the provision of computer facilities at the village hub. The Chairman wished everyone a happy Christmas and New Year.
Date of Next meeting:  7.30pm, 9th January 2012
PAGE  
501

